# **Eye on the World** *Oct. 23, 2021*

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of October 23, 2021.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

*Luke 21:34-36*—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

## $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$

An article by Pat Buchanan titled "Nationalism to Confront Globalism in Glasgow" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 19, 2021. Following is the article.

"Extraordinary, isn't it? I've been hearing all about COP," said the queen to the duchess of Cornwall. "Still don't know who is coming . . . We only know about people who are not coming . . . It's really irritating when they talk but they don't do."

Queen Elizabeth II was expressing her exasperation at the possible number of no-shows at the U.K.'s coming climate summit in Glasgow, Scotland.

Among the absentees may be Chinese President Xi Jinping, whose country generates more carbon dioxide than the U.S. and EU combined.

Behind the queen's exasperation, however, lies a political reality.

Nations like China are discovering that meeting goals for cutting carbon emissions can stall economic growth to where the regime itself is at peril.

Forced to choose between what is best for the country now and what is better for mankind in some indeterminate future, leaders are putting the needs of the nation today over the call of the world of tomorrow.

As the countdown to Glasgow proceeds, China's energy situation is described by The New York Times:

"China's electricity shortage is rippling across factories and industries, testing the nation's status as the world's capital for reliable manufacturing. The shortage prompted the authorities to announce on Wednesday a national rush to mine and burn more coal, despite their previous pledges to curb emissions that cause climate change.

"Mines that were closed without authorization have been ordered to reopen. Coal mines and coal-fired power plants that were shut for repairs are also to be reopened. Tax incentives are being drafted for coal-fired power plants . . . Local governments have been warned to be more cautious about limits on energy use that had been imposed partly in response to climate change concerns."

Earlier this year, Beijing had pledged to stop building coal-fired power plants outside China. But at home, Beijing is going all-out to mine and burn coal to keep the world's greatest manufacturing plant producing and the world's largest labor force employed.

Forced to choose between fighting climate change and preventing a possible recession or depression, Xi is unapologetically putting China first.

Nor is China the only Asian economic power grappling with an energy shortage. India, the world's third-largest producer of carbon emissions after China and the U.S., is facing a potential power crisis.

Coal accounts for 70% of India's electricity generation. Yet, 4 in 5 of its 135 coal-fired power plants have critically low levels of coal inventory. With its economy picking up, New Delhi is going to be in the market for more coal to burn. Lectures about carbon emissions are likely to go unheeded.

In Europe, wholesale electricity prices have increased 200% since 2019, a result of surging natural gas costs driven by high demand in Asia and lower-than-expected deliveries from Russia.

Most EU countries rely on gas-fired power stations to meet electricity demand. Some 40% of that gas comes from Russia. With completion of the Nord Stream II pipeline, German and EU dependence on Russian gas is going to rise.

Is Russia, rich in fossil fuels that are still in demand, and the world's fourthlargest producer of carbon dioxide, likely to placidly accept watching its customers move away from Russian coal, oil and gas to solar and wind?

On Friday, U.S. oil prices hit a seven-year high amid a surge in global demand and a supply crunch induced by OPEC. West Texas Intermediate crude, the U.S. oil benchmark, climbed to \$82 a barrel. Gas prices followed.

Oil is at its highest price since OPEC launched its price war against U.S. shale producers. In November 2014, OPEC stunned world oil markets by refusing to curb production amid soaring shale output.

Crude prices went into free-fall as OPEC sought to drive the higher-cost U.S. producers out of the market.

Such economic nationalism raises a relevant question:

Why would OPEC nations that depend on oil exports for much of their national income champion a worldwide abandonment of the fossil fuel sales upon which their regimes' survival depends?

In brief, world demand for coal, oil and natural gas is surging, as are prices, just as the climate conference, whose goal is to reduce and eventually eliminate the burning of coal, oil and gas, is about to meet in Glasgow.

Will nations such as China, India and Russia be willing to forgo the coal, oil and gas upon which 80% of the world's power plants currently depend, to be replaced by windmills and solar panels?

At the insistence of Sen. Joe Manchin, the heart of President Joe Biden's climate agenda—a program to replace U.S. coal- and gas-fired power plants with wind, solar and nuclear energy by steadily increasing taxes on the former and subsidies for the latter—will apparently be dropped from the \$3.5 trillion budget bill.

Prediction: In the long run, nationalists fighting to meet near-term needs of their constituents and countries are likely to prevail over the globalists who profess to be serving all of mankind.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$ 

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Climate summit in Glasgow, Scotland

 An article titled "[Global Climate Summit] COP26 [Conference of the Parties] Is the 2021 United Nations Climate Change Conference [in Glasgow from Oct. 31 to Nov. 12]" was posted at ukcop26.org in October.

■ An article by James Landale titled "COP26: China's Xi Jinping Unlikely to Attend, UK Prime Minister [Boris Johnson] Told" was posted at bbc.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by James Landale titled "COP26: Russia's Vladimir Putin Will Not Attend Climate Summit" was posted at bbc.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## "Produce as much coal as possible"

■ Looking back to December 2020, an article by Andrew Tillet titled "China Bans Australia Coal As Trade War Worsens" was posted at afr.com (Australian Financial Review) on Dec. 14, 2020.

■ An article by Michael Smith and Emma Connors titled "Power Crisis Forces China to Ease Australian Coal Ban" was posted at afr.com (Australian Financial Review) on Oct. 11, 2021. ■ An article by Suyash Pande titled "China NDRC [National Development and Reform Commission] to Intervene, Stabilize Coal Prices Ahead of Winter" was posted at spglobal.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by John Hayward titled "Climate Change? China Launches 'All-Out' Coal Production Campaign" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## Comments about the Vatican

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Pope Francis: Abortion 'Is Truly Murder' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## **Comments about United Nations**

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "North Korea Says It Launched Ballistic Missile From Submarine, U.N. Security Council to Hold Emergency Meeting" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## **Comments about U.S. foreign policy**

■ An article by Staff titled "Obama's Defense Secretary [Robert Gates]: Biden Has 'Gotten a Lot Wrong'—'Trump Got It Right' on China" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Mike] Pence on Biden's Mishandled Afghanistan Withdrawal: 'Weakness Arouses Evil' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## Comments about Israel

■ An article by Joseph Krauss titled "Israel Quietly Advances Settlements With Little U.S. Pushback" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah El Deeb titled "Hezebollah Leader [Hassan Nasrallah] Declares His Militant Group Has 100,000 Trained Fighters" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "For a Change, Hezebollah's Boast of 100,000 Fighters Is Not Aimed at Israel [But Aimed at Domestic Rivals to Avoid Civil War]" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

#### **Comments about Iran**

■ An article by Lahav Harkov titled " 'The Iran Touch': Tehran Is Behind Decline in Lebanon, Iraq—[Says Israeli Prime Minister Naftali] Bennett" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "Israel, Iran Holding Separate Large Scale Aerial Drills" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ An article by Breitbart Jerusalem titled "Grand Mosque in Mecca Drops Coronavirus Social Distancing Measures" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

# **Comments about China**

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Report: Apple Bows to Communist China, Removes Koran App—Bible App Withdrawn" was posted at cnsnews. com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Alia Shoaib titled "China's New Hypersonic Missile Demonstrated an Advanced Space Capacity That Caught U.S. Intelligence by Surprise, Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ben Blanchard and Idrees Ali titled "U.S., Canadian Warships Sailed Through Taiwan Strait Last Week" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Frater titled " 'The Battle of Lake Changjin' [Released on Sept. 30] Hits \$770 Million After Third Weekend Leading the China Box Office" was posted at variety.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Bostock titled "A Chinese Propaganda Film ['The Battle of Lake Changjin'] About the Defeat of the U.S. Army [During a Korean War Battle] Is Set to Become the Country's Highest Grossing File Ever" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ A Reuters article titled "India's Military Gets Combat-Ready Near China Border" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## **Comments about Russia**

■ A Reuters article by Kiyoshi Takenaka titled "China, Russia Navy Ships Jointly Sail Through Japan Strait" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Dmitry Antonov titled "Russia Defends China's Right to Test Hypersonic Weapons" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Balevic titled "Vladimir Putin Orders One-Week Paid Shutdown for Russian Workers as Covid-19 Cases and Deaths Rise" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Colson titled "Trump Was Slammed for Cozying Up to Putin, but Biden Handed Him a Greater Gift by Waiving Sanctions on a Gas Pipeline That Could Destabilize Europe" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

# **Comments about North Korea**

■ An article by John Hayward titled "North Korea Fires Two Missiles Into Sea of Japan, One Possibly Sub-Launched" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

# Comments about Afghanistan

■ A Reuters article by James Mackenzie titled "Taliban Praise Suicide Bombers, Offer Families Cash and Land" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## **Comments about Haiti**

■ An article by Simon Kent titled "U.S. Christian Missionaries Kidnapped in Haiti: 17 Adults and Children Taken" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Danica Coto and Evens Sanon titled "Gang With Past Abductions Blamed for Kidnapping Missionaries" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Kidnappers Demand \$17 Million for Release of U.S. Missionaries in Haiti" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

# **Comments about Bangladesh**

■ An article by Staff titled "Arsonists Vandalize 66 Houses, Torch 20 Homes of Hindus in Bangladesh Amid Protests Over Durga Puja [Annual Hindu Festival] Violence" was posted at onmanorama.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Bangladesh: Muslim Mobs Kill Six Over Alleged Quran Desecration" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Masud Alam titled "Police: Comilla Resident Iqbal Placed the Quran on a Puja Idol" was posted at dhakatribune.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Stuart Engelhart titled "Bangladesh Police Identifies Man Who Placed Quran at Durga Puja Pandal in Comilla" was posted at indiatoday.in on Oct. 21, 2021.

# Comments about South Korean Show "Squid Game"

■ An article by Harry Roberton titled "[South Korean Show] 'Squid Game' Will Generate Nearly \$900 Million for Netflix—Despite Costing Only \$21 Million to Make" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Eleanor Harding titled "Squid Game Could Be Harming Young Viewers 'Social and Emotional Development' and Might Breed Bullies, Expert Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

## Immigration around the world

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Germany Looks to Enact Border Controls With Poland Due to Migrant Surge" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## International covid news

■ An article by Gavin Cordon titled "Get the Jab or Get Another Job, [England Health Secretary Sajid] Javid Tells Care Home Staff" was posted at standard.co.uk on Oct. 2, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Protests Erupt as Italy Becomes First Nation to Mandate Vaccine Pass for All Workers" was posted at breitbart. com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Milan [Italy] Transportation Workers Threaten Strike Over Mandatory Covid Pass" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Kylie Stevens titled "Freedom at Last: World's Longest Lockdown in Melbourne Will End on Thursday [Oct. 21] as [Premier] Dan Andrews Announces Big Changes to Victoria's Roadmap Out of the Pandemic After the State Recorded 1,838 New Covid Cases and 7 Deaths" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Aidan Wondracz titled "Victoria Reports 1,903 New Covid Cases as the State Prepares to Exit Its Sixth Lockdown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "[Canadian] Judge Requires Christian Pastor to Recite Disclaimer [Covid Jabs 'Save Lives'] When Speaking Against Covid Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## International miscellaneous news

■ An article titled "Tens of Thousands Demonstrate in Rome Against Neo-Fascists" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Lauren Lewiss titled "At Least 25 Killed by Landslides and Flash Flooding in India as Thousands of People Flee Their Homes" was posted at dai-lymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Jan Strupczewski and Philip Blenkinsop titled "Poland Comes Under Fire Over Challenge to Primacy of EU Law" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Three Men, Writing Under a Female Pseudonym [Carmen Mola], Won a Million-Euro Spanish Literary Prize" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by James Delingpole titled "Now the Royal Family Are Just Shills for the Green New World Order" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ismael Lopez and Raul Cortes titled "[Daniel] Ortega's Government Is Undermining Nicaraguan Election, OAS [Organization of American States] Says" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Gunmen Kill Dozens in Terrorist Attack in Crowded Nigeria Market" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "The Existential Threat of CRT: State-Sponsored Racism" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 21, 2021. Following is the article.

Small victories are still victories, and worth celebrating. So, as we—all Americans—come to realize just how much critical race theory has come to permeate our discourse and our dialogues, we are fighting back. We are reclaiming that most self-evident of truths- all men are created equal.

Last week, the Ohio State Board of Education repealed an "anti-racism" resolution and replaced it with something far more meaningful. Gone was the language of division, blame, and condemnation; in its place was offered something more hopeful.

The Board stood against teachings that "seek to ascribe circumstances or qualities, such as collective guilt, moral deficiency, or racial bias, to a whole race or group of people." The Board also expressed "its unwavering commitment to excellence in education for all, education that empowers each student to reach his or her full potential" not as a member of a particular race—as was woven throughout Resolution 20—but simply "as a member of the next great generation of Ohioans."

As a native Ohioan and a former mayor of Cincinnati, it pains me to see how critical race theory is used to both reframe our history, our conversations and even alter the courses of action we must take to improve the lives of all of our children.

I denounce this educational fad, not as a Black man, but as an American.

Allow me to explain just one way in which critical race theory undermines rather than upholds—educational aspirations in Ohio and in the United States.

Leading critical race theorist Ibram X. Kendi declares that "Racial discrimination is the sole cause of racial disparities in this country and in the world at large." That statement was written in his book, "Stamped From the Beginning," and is also prevalent in the version of the book he put out for kids: "STAMPED: Racism, Anti-Racism and You." That version also makes clear to our children that "Racist ideas, along with economic greed, are central to the formation of this nation, its laws, policies, and practices. Meritocracy and the American Dream narrative are rooted in whiteness."

And here is the great injustice of this insidious belief: it lets too many of us off the hook. Going back to the Ohio State Board of Education's Resolution 20, it very rightly points out that "black male students lag far behind their white counterparts in several measures of educational attainment, including graduation rates, which keeps gainful employment out of reach."

Furthermore, it states, "as early as preschool, black male students are affected disproportionately by suspensions, expulsions, and zero-tolerance discipline policies in schools."

Those things are true. That being said, my friends and fellow Ohioans, that's on us. That's not on "systemic racism." Resolution 20 is not a call to do better, nor is any tenet of critical race theory. Who among us can take on the whole system? But I will tell you what we can take-the hand of a young person. We can show them that indeed, with diligence ("meritocracy"), dedication, and just a little encouragement, they can achieve their dreams-regardless of the color of their skin.

Even Cincinnati is proposing "equity" resolutions that call for "dismantling educational systems that directly or indirectly perpetuate racism and privilege through teaching, policy, and practice." Perhaps the Cincinnati school board has forgotten that it is the educational system.

I was blessed to have been born and raised in a nation founded on the principles that all men are created equal. Never have I shied away from telling my children or my students (when I was teaching at Xavier University) that America has not always lived up to its founding aspirations. It took many struggles and many, many brave individuals to bring about the Civil Rights movement and then the Civil Rights Act of 1964. Could either of those achievements have happened if we were not able to build upon the foundation of freedom, equality, and self-governance?

But there's good news, my friends. Throughout the state (and even the nation), concern over these teachings has brought out a record number of school board candidates. One newspaper reports that school board candidates have increased by 50% since 2017.

Many of these elections will take place on Nov. 2. It is my fervent hope that you vote in your local school board election and that when you do, you do so with a heart filled with hope—not hate.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$ 

An article by Dennis Prager titled "The Left Is Evil—and Liberals Keep Voting for Them" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 19, 2021. Following is the article.

As I have noted repeatedly, liberalism and leftism have virtually nothing in common. In fact, leftism is the enemy of liberalism—as a handful of liberals such as former New York Times writer Bari Weiss, former Young Turk Dave Rubin, and others have come to recognize.

The left has never believed in free speech and has suppressed dissent wherever it has assumed power. Free speech is a pillar of liberalism, and it has always embraced dissent.

The left rejects the anti-racist ideal of color-blindness. Colorblind is the liberal racial ideal.

The left supports racial segregation—such as all-black dorms and separate black graduations. Liberals have always advocated racial integration.

The left has always loathed capitalism. Liberals were always major advocates of capitalism—recognizing that only capitalism has lifted billions of people out of poverty.

The left has always been anti-Israel. Liberals have always been fervent supporters of Israel.

The left has always held America in contempt. Liberals loved this country. A liberal wrote, "God bless America." No leftist would write such a song.

Leftists want to defund the police. No liberal does.

The list of liberal-left differences is as long as the list of left-wing positions.

Yet, it is liberals who keep the left in power. Were it not for the liberal vote, the left would have no power.

Why do liberals vote left? Why do liberals vote for those who have contempt for virtually everything they, the liberals, hold dear?

The question is all the more apt given that it is conservatives who protect virtually every liberal value. It is conservatives who seek to preserve free speech, racial integration, love of America, a strong Israel, and capitalism.

So why do liberals vote for the left, for the very people who hold liberals and their values in contempt?

There are two primary reasons.

• One is brainwash. Liberals are brainwashed from childhood into believing that the right is their enemy and that pas d'ennemis a gauche (there are "no enemies on the left"). That is why there is no left-wing position, no matter how destructive or vile, that could move a liberal to vote Republican or identify with conservatives.

■ The second reason is fear. Liberals fear they will lose friends and even family if they do not vote Democrat or if they publicly criticize the left. And this is not an irrational fear.

America and the West are being destroyed by the left. But this destruction of the universities, the high schools, art and music, journalism, and of freedom itself could not take place were it not for liberals.

The fate of America and the West lies largely in the hands of liberals. There are simply not enough leftists to destroy our most revered institutions. They need liberals to serve as fellow travelers to accomplish their ends.

Should the American experiment fail—and it may—that profile in lack of courage, the liberal, will have made it possible.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Bill O'Reilly titled "The Steal" was posted at billoreilly.com on Oct. 17, 2021. Following is the article.

It was always wrong. But no one could explain exactly how votes were being corrupted in the 2020 presidential election.

Trump legal people like Rudy Giuliani and Sydney Powell ran around condemning voting machines and promoting shady allegations of fraud. But they could never produce forensic evidence of wrongdoing - and both have suffered greatly for their advocacy.

Attorney General William Barr publicly stated that election fraud was committed. Then he disappeared. To this day, President Trump is crazed over the vote. But he and his supporters were on the wrong trail. I, your humble correspondent, watched closely as the situation unfolded. Corruption in precincts like Detroit, Atlanta, and Philadelphia is not exactly unheard of - is it?

But, again, no hard evidence came forward and I accurately reported that.

Now, a terrible picture is beginning to emerge and ground zero is Silicon Valley, California.

That's where Mark Zuckerberg lives. The Facebook chief apparently took a very large financial interest in the Trump/Biden race for the White House. How large? Well, how about \$420 million dollars.

According to a number of reports which have not been denied, Mr. Zuckerberg donated that colossal amount of money to couple of "non-partisan," taxexempt political operations: The Center for Technology and Civic Life and The Center for Election Innovation and Research.

Turns out these two "centers" are about as non-partisan as Nancy Pelosi.

Reporter Mollie Hemingway, who works for Heritage, investigated the Zuckerberg situation and calls it "genius."

Here's how it worked.

■ "Vote Navigators" were paid well to canvas mostly poor neighborhoods that traditionally vote for Democrats. Often, these ballot mercenaries would go inside the homes of voters.

■ Even though it is a crime in all 50 states to "electioneer" at polling places where you walk into and vote, it is not a criminal activity for a third party to interfere with a mail-in ballot. That's the vital loophole.

■ Thousands of navigators flooded the democrat precincts In Wisconsin, Arizona, Georgia, Michigan, North Carolina, Pennsylvania, and Virginia - all states that were close between Biden and Trump.

■ The navigators "assisted" voters in filling out ballots and, at times, "cured" mistakes. That means they corrected ballots so they wouldn't be thrown out.

Sometimes the hired political guns took the actual ballots from the folks and brought them to polling places. That is called "bundling."

The result was a much higher vote count for Joe Biden, as citizens who rarely participate in elections did so with the tutoring.

So, now we know why the left loves mail-in ballots so much. They can easily be manipulated with guys like Zuckerberg donating cash to make it happen.

By the way, Marky Mark broke no laws. What he did was perfectly legal and if the states don't crack down on this colossal con, it will happen again in 2024.

Donald Trump lost some of the states mentioned above by extremely small margins. So, this is an enormously important story.

But chances are you will not see it on the network news because the fix is in there, as well. A situation of this magnitude should be front page, lead on TV, for days.

That will not happen and 'the steal' could very well continue next time around. So goes our democracy.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

\_\_\_\_\_

## **Comments about abortion**

■ An article by John O'Connor titled "Legislation Aims to Repeal Illinois Law Requiring Parents Be Notified of Minor Having Abortion" was posted at abc7chicago.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "San Francisco Archbishop [Salvadore Cordileone]: Abortion Is a 'Satanic Practice' " was posted at cnsnews. com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Texas Right to Life: Joe Biden 'The Most Pro-Abortion President of All Time' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Pope Francis: Abortion 'Is Truly Murder' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## Negative reactions to Texas anti-abortion law

■ An article by Ariane De Vogue titled "Justice Department Says It Will Ask Supreme Court to Block Texas' 6-Week Abortion Ban" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

## Positive reactions to Texas anti-abortion law

■ An article by Ben Winslow titled "Utah, Other States Ask Court to Side With Texas in Abortion Lawsuit" was posted at fox13now.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Alveda King titled "CRT Won't Stop Racism, But Texas' Abortion Act Just Might [Stop Racism]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## Wanting to pack Supreme Court to keep abortion

■ An article by Raymond Wolfe titled "Biden's Supreme Court Commission Rebukes Court-Packing in Blow to Far-Left Agenda" was posted at lifesitenews. com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## Wanting to eliminate Senate filibuster to spend

■ An article by Eddie Scarry titled "Democrats Try a New Lie to Get Rid of the Senate Filibuster [Claiming that Republicans Will Do It, Even Though

Republicans Consistently Resisted Trump's Insults to Eliminate It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

■ Looking back to May 2017, an article by Max Greenwood titled "Trump Calls for End to Filibuster" was posted at thehill.com on May 30, 2017.

■ Looking back to July 2017, an article by Stefan Becket titled "Trump Calls for End to Filibuster, Says Senate Republican 'Look Like Fools' " was posted at cbsnews.com on July 29, 2017.

■ Looking back to June 2018, an article by John Bresnahan, Burgess Everett and Sarah Ferris titled "Trump to GOP: Dump the Filibuster Before Schumer Does" was posted at politico.com on June 26, 2018.

## Orchestrated reset—about the economy, not climate

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ An article by Josh Boak titled "The Biden Administration Frames Climate Change as a 'Systemic' Economic Risk" was posted at time.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Rep. Jim Banks [of Indiana]: Reconciliation Bill Calls for Creating a Climate Police Department to Enforce Green New Deal Policies" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Rand Paul Warns Against Socialism—'It Always Ends Up With State-Sponsored Authoritarianism and Violence' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

# Rich people are getting richer

■ Looking back to September 2020, an article before the election by Doyle McManus titled "It's the Economy, Stupid: Biden Frames the Choice as Between Scranton and Park Avenue" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 20, 2020.

■ An article by C. Douglas Golden titled "Maxine Waters Uses Campaign Cash to Give Daughter a Salary [\$74,000] Twice the National Median" was posted at westernjournal.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

An article by Benjamin Stupples titled "Ex-CIA Director [Gina Haspel] Joins Law Firm to Advise Super-Rich on Risks" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## Comments about fossil fuel

■ An article by Craig Rucker titled "Biden's Plan: Slash US Fossil Fuels, Rely on China for Renewables" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jeremy Beaman titled "After Beating Up on Oil and Gas Industry, Biden Now Seeks Its Help" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Biesheuvel and Yvonne Yue Li titled "Base Metals Surge as Energy Crisis Knocks Out More Supply" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Reconciliation Bill Includes \$6 Billion in Taxes, Fines and Fees on Oil and Gas Industry" was posted at justthenews. com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden: 'We Will Take, Literally, Millions of Automobiles Off the Road' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## The 10-Year "Build Back Better" \$3.5 trillion spending bill

■ An article by Ben Shapiro titled "No, Government Spending Isn't 'Zero Cost' " was posted at creators.com on Sept. 29, 2021.

■ An article by Joseph Curl titled "Never Enough: Bernie Sanders Says \$6 Trillion Spending Plan 'Probably Too Little' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 4, 2021.

■ An article by John Hanson titled "MSNBC Host [Stephanie Ruhle] Scoffs at White House's Claim That Monster \$3.5 Trillion Spending Bill Will Cost 'Zero' " was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## Government spending and unions

■ An article by Elizabeth Hanke titled "Biden's Inept Economic Policies Indirectly Causing Strikes, Unionizing Efforts" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Government taxation

■ An article by Andrew Duehren, Richard Rubin and Kristina Peterson titled "[Kyrsten] Sinema's Opposition Stymies Democrats' Planned Tax-Rate Increases" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Inflation

■ An article by Naomi Lim titled "White House Insists Inflation Is Decreasing After Record September Numbers" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Kellyanne Conway: 'People Are Now Feeling Biden Economics at the Gas Pump and in the Grocery Cart, and the Winter of Discontent Is Coming' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

## Finances

■ An article by Ines Ferre titled "Home Prices Will Grow a Further 16%' by End of Next Year: Goldman Forecast" was posted at yahoo.com on Oct. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen Wilmot titled "[Pre-Owned] Cars Are Making Money Like Homes—For Now" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Gas Prices Hit Seven-Year High" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Americans Spent More Time Watching TV Than Working After Pandemic Hit in 2020" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Thomas titled "Levi's Is Opening 100 More Stores [to Blend In-Store and Online Experiences] Even as Pandemic Online Sales Boom Keeps Growing" was posted at cnbc.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

#### Problems with ports and supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Tells Private Companies to 'Step Up' [to Deal With the Supply Chain Backlog] or He'll Take 'All Appropriate Action' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. [Tom] Cotton: Biden Should Have Dealt With U.S. Port Operations 'Months Ago' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled " [South Carolina Democrat James] Clyburn: Supply Chain Issues 'Are Not Joe Biden Problems—These Are Global Problems' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "[Secretary of Transportation Pete] Buttigieg: Supply Chain Problems Exist Because Biden Guided U.S. Out of Recession" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Jade Hernandez titled "Record Number of Container Ships [100] Waiting to Enter Ports of Los Angeles, Long Beach" was posted at abc7.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Mary Hanbury and Grace Kay titled "There's a Record 100 Ships Floating Off Ports in Southern California Despite Biden's [Announcement That Ports Would Start] 24/7 Schedule" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Billionaire Supermarket Chain Owner [John Catsimatidis and Gristedes Grocery Chain] Warns Food Prices Will Go Up 'Tremendously' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Brendan Case, Leslie Patton and Kim Chipman titled " 'People Are Hoarding': Food Shortages Are the Next Supply-Chain Crunch" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "DeSantis to the Rescue: Florida's Created 'Incentive Packages' With Ports to Solve Supply Chain Clog" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Stimulus checks

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Nearly 3 Million People Have Signed a Petition Demanding That Congress Issue a Fourth Stimulus Check" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

## **Comments about government snooping**

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "FBI Admits It Doesn't Track Leftist Violence" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Biden Proposes IRS Monitor Annual Aggregate Inflows and Outflows of Bank Accounts Over \$600" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 1, 2021.

■ An article by Vance Cariaga titled "Why Does the Government Want to Know How Much Is in Your Bank Account? [Its Answer Is to Find \$7 Trillion of Unpaid Taxes]" was posted at gobankingrates.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

An article by Jeff Stein titled "Democrats to Scale Back Treasury's IRS Bank Reporting Plan Amid GOP Uproar" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "The White House Just Changed the Threshold for IRS Snooping on Bank Accounts" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled "[Special Counsel John] Durham Unloads Thousands [81,000 Pages of Discovery] of Documents to [Further the Case Against Democratic Lawyer Michael] Sussmann Defense" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

# Comments about corporate censorship

■ An article by Alex Heath titled "Facebook Is Planning to Rebrand the Company With a New Name" was posted at theverge.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Cat Zakrzewski titled "Facebook Oversight Board Sternly Criticizes the Company's Collaboration in First Transparency Reports" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

■ An article by Robert McMillan titled "Ransomware Gang Masquerades as Real Company to Recruit Tech Talent" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Trump Announces New Truth Social Network and Media Group to Fight 'Tyranny of Big Tech' " was posted at thepostmillennial. com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Mikael Thalen titled "Here's How a Hacker Was Able to Blow Up Trump's New Free Speech Site" was posted at dailydot.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## Comments about free speech

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden's DOJ Will Help School Boards Squelch Parents' Free Speech" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 5, 2021.

## Afghan refugees

■ An article by Ben Kesling and Michelle Hackman titled "U.S. Afghan Resettlements Slowed by Housing Shortage, Old Technology" was posted at wsj. com on Oct. 17, 2021.

# Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

■ An article by John Binder titled "Democrats: 'Morally Reprehensible' If Kamala Harris Does Not Ram Through Amnesty for Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Kamala Harris Blames 'European Explorers' for 'Perpetrating Violence, Stealing Land, Spreading Disease' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

## Illegal immigration

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Rep. [Chip] Roy [Texas Republican]: Biden Administration Trying to 'Slow Walk' Compliance With Migrant Protection Protocol 'Until They Find a Way to Kill It' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Immigration Activists Walked Out on a Virtual Meeting With the Biden Administration, Accusing It of 'Playing Politics With Human Lives' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Randy Clark titled "16,000 Covid-19 Positive Migrants Released Into U.S. by ICE, Says Whistleblower" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Biden Administration Has Lost Track of 45,000 Unaccompanied Minors Who Entered Illegally" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. [Lindsey] Graham: Biden 'Should Be Impeached' Over Failure to Control the Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Sen. Ted Cruz Introduces Bill to Hire 500 New Judges to Immediately Adjudicate Asylum Cases" was posted at cnsnews. com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Biden Administration Quietly Flies Illegal Immigrants to New York in Middle of Night: Report" was posted at nationalreview.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "[Arkansas Senator] Tom Cotton: We Know What Is 'Behind Biden's Secrecy With His Latest Scandal [Hiding the Effort of Flying Illegal Immigrants, Because He Wants to Avoid Publicity About His Failed Immigration Policies]" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

# Truth about immigration and voting

■ Looking back to July, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.

■ Looking back to July, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

# **Comments about election matters**

■ Looking back to June, an article titled "Public Supports Both Early Voting and Requiring Photo ID to Vote" was posted at monmouth.edu (Monmouth University Polling Institute) on June 21, 2021.

■ An article titled "Republicans Are Winning the Debate on Voter ID" was posted at bloomberg.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Brad Raffensperger titled "HR 4 Undermines Our Elections and Our Election Workers [Combining the Worst of Its Two Predecessors]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

# **Comments about defunding the police**

■ Looking back to April, an article by Zachary Faria titled "Democrats Mean It When They Say They Want to Defund or Abolish the Police" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 13, 2021.

■ Looking back to July, an article by Zeeshan Aleem titled "Democrats Want to Flip 'Defund the Police' on Republicans; It Could Backfire" was posted at msnbc.com on July 30, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Wayne Dupree titled "Dems Claim They Don't Support Defunding the Police: This Video Says Different" were posted at waynedupree.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ A video titled "7 Minutes of Democrats Saying Defund the Police" was posted at gop.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ A 7-minute video (which was posted on Oct. 7) and an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Americans Honor National Police Weekend as Left Pushes Defund the Police Movement" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An announcement titled "Police Weekend 2021 on October 13-17, 2021" was posted at nleomf.org (National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund) leading up to those calendar dates. In 2020, the National Law Enforcement Memorial and Museum established Police Weekend. Events and programs to honor deceased police officers were held in Washington D.C. and other cities.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "AOC: 'We Need to Ban Tear Gas'; Cori Bush: 'It Is a Weapon of War' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "'Defund the Police' Advocate Cori Bush Drops Another \$65,000 Into Private Security Services [Over the Past Three Months, Totaling \$130,000 Over the Past Six Months]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Chicago Alderman [Brian] Hopkins: We're Short on Officers in Midst of 'Crime Epidemic' Because of 'Anti-Police Environment, Nationwide' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Portland to Use Traffic Barrels as a Solution to High-Speed Shootings Rather Than Refunding Police" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 4, 2021.

#### **Comments about January 6 Capitol riot**

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Tucker] Carlson: January 6 Protester Sentencing 'Unequal Justice by Any Measure'—'Contradicts the Central Principle of Our Legal System' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Sydney Shea titled "Condoleezza Rice Spars With The View Host [Sunny Hostin] While Discussing Capitol Riot" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## Are parents domestic terrorists?

■ An article by David Rutz titled "MSNBC Hosts, Guests Push Narrative of Dangerous Parents Confronting School Boards" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Records Suggest Loudoun Sent Team of Police to Deal With 'Upset Parent'—Not Alleged Rape of Student" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah Taylor titled "[California] Parents Furious After Elementary School Says to Send Kids in 'Warm Jackets' and 'Rain Gear' for Covid-Mandated Outdoor Eating; Forcing School to Reverse Course" was posted at theblaze.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Comments about alleged rape in Loudown County school

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Liberal Media Censor Alleged Bathroom Rape of Teen Girl by Boy in Skirt at Virginia Public High School [in Loudoun County]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Loudown County School Superintendent [Scott Zielger] Admits 'Failed' Effort to Provide a Safe Environment, Left-Wing Board Member Resigns" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Woke Loudoun County Prosecutor Is Blasted for Helping Jail Dad Whose Daughter 'Was Raped' by Boy in Skirt in Girl's Bathroom' and Defends Decision to Sent 'Attacker' to Another School 'Where He Struck Again' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "[Brent] Bozell Blasts Loudoun School Board and Media Coverup of Alleged Rape" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## Comments about educating our youth

■ Looking back to September, an article by Emily Brooks titled "[Terry] Mc-Auliffe Says Parents Shouldn't Tell Schools What to Teach, Handing [Opponent Glenn] Youngkin a Campaign Ad" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Sept. 29, 2021.

■ An article by [Former Texas Congressman] Ron Paul titled "No, McAuliffe, Parents Absolutely Should Control Education" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 5, 2021.

■ An article titled "It May Be News to Terry McAuliffe, but Virginia Parents Have Rights" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Elizabeth Campbell titled "Southlake [Carroll, Texas] Administrator Tells Teachers That Books About the Holocaust Need Opposing Views" was posted at star-telegram.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Eline De Bruijn titled " 'There Are Not Two Sides': Southlake Teachers Reportedly Told to Over 'Opposing' Viewpoint of Holocaust" was posted at wfaa.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Mac Engel titled "[NFL Dallas] Cowboys' [Broadcaster Brad] Sham: 'I Have Friends Who Are Holocaust Survivors; Tell Them It Didn't Happen' " was posted at star-telegram.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

## Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "MSNBC Host [Jason Johnson]: Parents Protesting School Boards Are White Nationalists" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## **Comments about critical race theory**

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Walmart CRT Training Encourages Employees to Accept That 'White Is Not Right' " was posted at nationalreview. com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Oliver titled "[Former Governor Terry McAuliffe Persistently Denies That CRT Exists in Schools, But the] Virginia Dept. of Education Told Schools to 'Embrace Critical Race Theory' While Terry McAuliffe Was Governor" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Ilana Mercer titled "American Kids Can't Read, Write or Do Math; But Are No. 1 in CRT" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "[Black Journalist] Ken Blackwell: Colin Powell's Life 'Was a Quintessential American Story' That 'Collapses Critical Race Theory' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by black journalist Will Alexander titled "CRT, Anti-Racism, BLM: Legacies of a Slave Mentality" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Rep. Nancy Mace [South Carolina Republican]: FBI Says It Doesn't 'Track Acts of Violence' by Antifa or Black Lives Matter" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Jeffrey Cawood titled " 'Trained Marxist' BLM Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Appointed as a Los Angeles County Commissioner" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

## **Comments about police "misconduct"**

■ An article by Antonio Planas titled "Video Released by Police Appears to Show a Sergeant Stomp on a Man's Head in Indiana" was posted at nbcnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Video Shows Officer Slamming a Black Woman to the Ground by Her Braids, Which a Witness Said He Tore Out of Her Scalp" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Sara Gelsomino titled "He [23-Year-Old Black Man] Was Asleep in His Car; Police Woke Him Up and Created a Reason to Kill Him" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## Jon Gruden emails were racist, homophobic and misogynistic

■ An article by Andrew Beaton titled "[NFL Coach] Jon Gruden Used Racial Trope to Describe NFLPA [National Football League's Players Association] Chief DeMaurice Smith [Who Is Black] in 2011 Email" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Alex Seats titled "Jon Gruden Emails: Raiders Coach Used Homophobic Slurs to Describe NFL Commissioner Roger Goodell" was posted at 247sports.com on Oct. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Gutierrez titled "Jon Gruden Resigns as Las Vegas Raiders Head Coach After Report of Anti-Gay, Misogynistic Language Used in Emails" was posted at espn.com on Oct. 11, 2021.

#### Gruden emails are only tip of the iceberg

■ Looking back to February 2021, a letter to NFL commissioner Roger Goodell that discussed problems within the NFL Washington football team was signed by 17 people on February 25, 2021 and is posted at kmblegal.com.

■ An article by Mike Jones titled "NFL Players Association Urges Release of Emails in Washington Football Team Probe After Jon Gruden Resigns" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Marchand titled "Roger Goodell Exposed as a Hypocrite With Jon Gruden Mess" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Pat Leonard titled "Washington [NFL Football Team] Email Leaks Are Tearing Down NFL's Impenetrable Facade: 'It's Only Going to Get Worse' " was posted at dailynews.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Tyler Lauletta titled "The Jon Gruden Emails Were Just a Small Part of a Much Bigger Investigation and the NFL Is Under Fire to Release More" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

## Pandemic origin

■ An article by Greg Piper titled "NIH [National Institutes of Health] Changes Story, Confirms It Funded Wuhan Experiment That Made Bat Coronavirus More Dangerous" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## Vaccines—follow the money

■ An article titled "In Secret Vaccine Contracts With Governments, Pfizer Took Hard Line in Push for Profit, Report Says" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## Vaccines—pros and cons about "booster" shots

■ An article by Matthew Perrone and Lauran Neergaard titled "FDA Panel Endorses Booster Shot for Johnson & Johnson Covid-19 Vaccine" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "If the Chickenpox Vaccine Lasts 20 Years, Why Not the Covid-19 Shot?" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## Vaccines—combining covid and flu booster vaccines

■ An article by Kevin Dunleavy titled "Flu Shots and Moderna's Covid-19 Booster Can Be Given During the Same Doctor's Visit; Sanofi Study Finds" was posted at fiercepharma.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

#### Vaccines—comparing mRNA within two brands

■ Looking back to September, an article by Dr. Catherine Schuster-Bruce titled "Pfizer Picked a Covid-19 Vaccine Dose Far Lower Than Moderna's to Minimize Side Effects, It's Top Scientist [Philip Dormitzer] Says [Confirming That Pfizer has 30 Micrograms of mRNA, while Moderna Has 100 Micrograms of mRNA]" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 8, 2021.

#### Vaccines—fake vaccination cards

■ An article by Josh Dubow titled "NHL [Professional Hockey Player] Suspends Evander Kane 21 Games for Covid Violations [Submitting a Fake Covid Vaccination Card]" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## Do you remember what Biden said about mandatory vaccines?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Biden in December 2020: 'I Don't Think' Covid Vaccinations 'Should Be Mandatory' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, a video and an article by Tom Porter titled "Video Shows President-Elect Biden Saying 10 Months Ago He Wouldn't Make Vaccines Mandatory" were posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 10, 2021. ■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "11 Times the Biden Administration Lied About Vaccine Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

#### Do you remember what Psaki said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "White House in July: [Jen Psaki Asserted That] Vaccine Mandates Are 'Not the Role of the Federal Government' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 2, 2021.

## Do you remember what Fauci said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to August 2020, an article by Amanda Watts titled "Fauci Does Not Foresee a Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate in the United States" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2020.

■ Looking back to August 2021, an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Anthony Fauci 'in Favor' of Vaccine Mandates Despite Admitting People Cannot Be Forced" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 14, 2021.

## Do you remember what CDC said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "Flashback: CDC Director [Robyn Walensky] Said [on July 30, 2021] 'There Will Be No Federal Mandate' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

#### Vaccine passports send a mixed message

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Vaccine Passports Undermine Confidence in the Vaccine" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

#### Vaccine mandate-notable exemptions

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Biden's Federal Employee Vaccine Mandate Only Applies to Executive Branch, Not to Congress or Judiciary" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

#### Vaccine mandate-ludicrous exemption

■ An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Double standard? Democrats Nix Covid Tests for Illegal Migrants, Mandate Vaccines for Border Patrol" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 1, 2021.

■ An article by Bethany Blankley titled "DHS Border Rules: Vax Required to Enter Legally From Canada, Mexico; None Needed to Remain Illegally" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Randy Clark titled "16,000 Covid-19 Positive Migrants Released Into U.S. by ICE, Says Whistleblower" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

#### Vaccines—school mandates

■ An article by Joshua Fechter titled "Texas Supreme Court Halts School Vaccine Mandate Hours Before It Was to Begin" was posted at texastribune. com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Jenna Romaine titled "CDC Sends Out Guidelines for Vaccinations of Kids 5 to 11 Years Old" was posted at thehill.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Katy Grimes titled "California School Walkout: Thousands of Parents, Students, Teachers Protest Newsom's School Mandates (Huge State Capitol Protest Surprises Many)" was posted at californiaglobe.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

#### Implementing the vaccine mandate

■ An article by Fran Spielman and Frank Main titled "[Chicago Mayor Lori] Lightfoot, Police Unions Continue High-Stakes Game of Chicken on Vaccine Mandate for City Workers" was posted at chicago.suntimes.com on Oct. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Chicago Takes Legal Action Against Police Union for Push to Defy Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Asher Notheis titled "Unvaccinated Chicago Police Officers Who Resign Could Risk Retirement Benefits" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Asher Notheis titled "21 Chicago Police Officers on No-Pay Status for Refusing to Disclose Covid-19 Vaccine Status" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Morris and Kelly Laco titled "Sen. [Mike] Braun [Indiana Republican] Welcomes Chicago Police Officers Refusing Vaccine Mandate to Indiana: 'You Deserve Respect' " was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Bailey Schulz and Morgan Hines titled "U.S. Will Allow Vaccinated Foreign Tourists to Enter Nov. 8, Launching New International Travel System" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Cwik titled "[NFL Quarterback] Cam Newton Reportedly Received Covid-19 Vaccine in Attempt to Get Back in NFL" was posted at yahoosports.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Manno titled "Woman, 65, With End-Stage Liver Disease Is Denied Life-Saving Transplant Because She Refuses to Have Covid Vaccine Due to Religious Beliefs and Medical Fears" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "States Spent at Least \$90 Million on Vaccine Lotteries; Studies Show They Accomplished Nothing" was posted at fee.org on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Aaron Tolentino titled "San Francisco Temporarily Closed Its Only In-N-Out [Fast-Food Restaurant Which Has 358 Locations Across Western U.S.] Due to Vaccine Defiance" was posted at kron4.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Liberal Supreme Court Justice [Stephen Breyer] Blocks Vaccine Mandate Challenge From Maine Health Care Workers" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

# **Resisting the vaccine mandate**

■ An article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Yale Epidemiology Professor [Dr. Harvey Risch]: 'Natural Immunity Is Much Longer-Lasting Than Vaccinated Immunity' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 13, 2021.

■ An article titled "Receipt of mRNA Covid-19 Vaccines and Risk of Spontaneous Abortion" was posted at nejm.org (New England Journal of Medicine) on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Ella Lee titled "Fact Check: Biden Can't Dishonorably Discharge Troops for Refusing Covid-19 Vaccine" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Vaxxer Regime Has a Real Problem Denying Natural Immunity" was posted at mercola.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article titled "Packed Stadiums Have Not Been Superspreader Events, Numbers Show" was posted at today.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Jean Hopfensperger titled "Religious Exemptions Pose New Challenges to Covid Vaccine Mandates" was posted at startribune.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Wes Venteicher titled "Nearly 40% of California State Workers Are Unvaccinated Against Covid Despite Newsom Order" was posted at sacbee.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Watch: Washington State Trooper Quits Over Vaccine Mandate—[Gov.] 'Jay Inslee Can Kiss My A\*\*' " were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Amy Furr titled "Photos: Seattle Cops Unfurl 'Don't Tread on Me' Flags on Patrol Cars to Protest Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Jennifer Smith titled "College Students Lash Out at Draconian Covid-19 Measures: Schools Enforce 'Bio Buttons,' GPS Tracking, Restrict Off-Campus Travel and Threaten to Arrest Kids Who Don't Declare Their Vaccine Status" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Ross A. Lincoln titled "Dan Bongino, Fully Vaxxed Conservative Radio Host, Says He Might Quit Cumulus Media Over Vax Mandate" was posted at thewrap.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Rob Shimshock titled "[Brent] Bozell Calls to Stand With Dan Bongino After Host Tells Cumulus It Can Have Him or the Vax Machine" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Seniors Dying After [Receiving] Covid Vaccine [Are] Labeled as Natural Causes" was posted at mercola.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Country Star Travis Tritt Refuses to Play Venues With Vaccine Requirement: 'Putting My Money Where My Mouth Is' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "OSHA Instructs Federal Agencies Not to Record Adverse Reactions to Covid Vaccine" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## Airlines—resisting the vaccine

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Delta CEO Ed Bastian Refuses to Impose Biden's 'Divisive' Vaccine Mandate: Reveals 90% of Staff Are Already Jabbed Because They 'Work Collaboratively' With Employees and Don't Threaten Them With Being Fired" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Southwest [Airlines] Employees Protest Vaccine Mandate at Company's Headquarters: 'Let's Go, Brandon!" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Leslie Josephs titled "Southwest [Airlines] Drops Plan to Put Unvaccinated Staff on Unpaid Leave Starting in December" was posted at cnbc.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Pallini titled "American Airlines Flight Attendants Union Tells Employees They Won't Be Automatically Fired If They Refuse to Get Vaccinated by the Airline's Deadline" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Edward Russell titled "United CEO [Scott Kirby] Says Beware Flying Airlines Without a Vaccine Mandate" was posted at skift.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## Sports world—resisting the vaccine

■ Looking back to September, an article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "NBA Legend Kareem Abdul-Jabbar Says NBA Players Who Don't Get Vaccinated Should Be 'Disciplined' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 28, 2021.

■ An article by Cheryl Teh titled "[NBA Legend] Magic Johnson Has Weighed In on Unvaccinated Players, Saying He Would 'Never Do That' to His Teammates" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Dan Heching titled "[NBA Legend] Charles Barkley on Kyrie Irving [Who Has Refused to Be Vaccinated]: 'You Don't Get the Vaccine for Yourself, You Get It for Other People' " was posted at people.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Katherine Wiles titled "Allison Williams Leaves ESPN Over Vaccine Mandate: 'I cannot Put a Paycheck Over Principle' " was posted at marketwatch.com on Oct. 18, 2021. ■ An article by Kyle Bonagura titled "Washington State Fires [College] Football Coach Nick Rolovich, 4 Assistants for Refusing State-Mandated Covid-19 Vaccine" was posted at espn.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "[NBA] Orlando Magic's [Jonathan] Isaac Pushes Back Against Vaccine Mandate—'Blatant Miscarriage of Information by the Media Has Turned This Thing So Sour' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Rittenberg titled "Ex-Washington State [College Football] Coach Nick Rolovich to Sue Over Firing [For Not Getting Covid Vaccine]" was posted at espn.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## **Comments about mask mandates**

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Smirking Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Brazenly Breaks Her Own Covid Rules by Going Bare-Faced in Masked Crowd at Basketball Game—Then Sharing It on Her Twitter Account" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2021.

## Comments about school mask mandates and children

■ An article by Jeremy P. Kelley titled "Local Mom Gets Ordained [by the Online Universal Life Church on Sept. 3], Signs More Than Hundred Mask Exemption Forms [for Anti-Mask Families]" was posted at daytondailynews. com on Oct. 8, 2021.

#### Do you remember what Kamala Harris said about masks?

■ Looking back to December 2020, an article by Zack Budryk titled "Kamala Harris Says There Will Be No 'Punishment' for Not Wearing Masks Under Biden" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 16, 2020.

#### **Comments about transgenders**

■ An article by Zachary Evans titled "Texas House Passes Bill Banning Students From Competing Against Opposite Sex in Sports" was posted at nationalreview.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Christian Employers Sue Biden Administration Over Gender Transition Payment Mandates" was posted at nationalreview.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Supply Chain Struggles Could Spell Bad News for Democrats" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "The Hypocrisy of the Left Has Left America in a Nightmare Scenario" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Tucker Carlson: What Else But Affirmative Action [for Being Gay] Could Explain the Ascent of Pete Buttigieg?" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## Anti-Biden rap song

■ An article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "NASCAR Crowd Chants 'F\*\*k Joe Biden' at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming 'Let's Go Brandon']" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Sydney Shea titled "Banners Fly as Fans Cry, 'Let's Go Brandon' and 'F\*\*k Joe Biden'—Chants Inspire New Viral Song" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 11, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Lee titled "'Let's Go Brandon' [Anti-Biden Rap Song] Goes From Social Media Meme to the Top of the iTunes Charts" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Amanda House titled "[Texas Gov. Greg] Abbott on 'Let's Go Brandon' Movement: People 'Angry' About Border, Inflation, Covid, 'Ludicrous' Biden Policies" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

## Other news about the media

■ An article by Daniel Bates titled "Katie Couric Covered Up RBG's [Ruth Bader Ginsburg] Dislike for [Athletes] Taking the Knee: Anchor Says She Edited 2016 Interview to 'Protect' the Justice After She Said People Who Kneel Are Showing 'Contempt for a Government That Made a Decent Life Possible' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2021.

■ An article by Biba Adams titled "Katie Couric Admits She Edited Out Controversial [Ruth Bader] Ginsburg Comments on Athletes Kneeling [Calling the Kneeling Legal, but Stupid]" was posted at thegrio.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: 'A Semi-Responsible Media' Would Constantly Press [Transportation Secretary Pete] Buttigieg for Any 'Reasonable Explanation' for Economic Problems" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Nellie Andreeva titled "Saturday Night Live' Ratings Slip to Lows With Host Rami Malek" was posted at deadline.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by John Solomon titled "Liberal Comedian Jon Stewart Scolds Media for Blaming Trump for Nation's Divisiveness" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Leftist Media Freak After Jon Stewart Calls Out Their Trump Derangement" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Barack Obama [a Publisher at Netflix] Teams With Celebrities for YouTube Climate Special to 'Celebrate Mother Earth' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled " 'The Caving Commences': Netflix Co-CEO [Ted Sarandos] Backtracks After Defending Dave Chappelle [Humor About the LGBT Community] From Woke Mob″ was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 20, 2021. ■ An article by Kyle Moss titled "[CNN Anchor] Don Lemon Lashes Out at Biden and Democrats for Not Getting Their Message Out: 'You Are Weak!' " was posted at yahoo.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

## **Comments about Robert Francis O'Rourke**

■ Looking back to September, a Reuters article by Chris Prentice titled "Beto Plans Texas Comeback in Governor's Race" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 19, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, an article by Beto O'Rourke titled "Biden Administration Failures Worsen the Haitian Migration Crisis" was posted at elpasomatters.org on Sept. 24, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, an article by Jon Levine titled "Beto O'Rourke Blasts Biden on Border, Compares Him to Trump" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 25, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Thompson titled "Beto for Governor? If a Blue Wave Is Coming, It Won't Be Named O'Rourke" was posted at fortworthbusiness.com on Oct. 1, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Huber titled " 'Wrong Way O'Rourke': Texas Gov. Greg Abbott's Campaign Targets Beto in New Ad [Highlighting O'Rourke's Positions on Immigration, Second Amendment, Green New Deal and Health Care]" was posted at spectrumlocalnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Todd J. Gillman titled "Beto O'Rourke's 'Hell Yes' Vow to 'Take Your AR-15' or AK-47 Casts Shadow on Texas Governor's Race" was posted at dallas.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

#### **Comments about Matthew McConaughey**

■ An article by Molly Hennessy-Fiske titled "Will Matthew McConaughey Run for Governor of Texas?" was posted at latimes.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

## Leftists bully Kyrsten Sinema

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Biden on Protesters Who Followed [Kyrsten] Sinema Into Bathroom: 'It Happens to Everybody' Except People Who Have Secret Service" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Nick Monroe titled "George Soros' Organization Previously Donated Over a Million Dollars to Arizona Activists Who Targeted Sen. [Kyrsten] Sinema" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled " 'The View' Co-Hosts Whoopi Goldberg, Joy Behar Agree With Protesters Harassing [Kyrsten] Sinema in Bathroom" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 5, 2021.

#### Leftists pressure Joe Manchin

■ An article by Sen. Bernie Sanders (in a West Virginia Newspaper) titled "Let's Stand Together to Protect Working Families [Attempting to Put Pressure on Senator Joe Manchin in West Virginia to Vote for the \$3.5 Trillion Build Back Better Bill]" was posted at wvgazettemail.com on Oct. 15, 2021. ■ An article by Burgess Everett titled "[Joe] Manchin Fires Back After [Bernie] Sanders Pens Op-Ed in West Virginia Paper" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Morris titled "[Joe] Manchin Dismissively Calls [Bernie] Sanders a 'Self-Declared Independent Socialist' " was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Joe Manchin Rips 'Out of Stater' Bernie Sanders for Penning a Pro-Reconciliation Article in West Virginia" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

# **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

■ An article by Libby Emmons titled "Kamala's Endorsement of Terry McAuliffe in More Than 300 Virginia Churches Violates IRS Rules" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled [Law Professor Jonathan] Turley: 'The Question Here Is Did the White House [Kamala Harris] Knowingly Create a Video to Violate Federal Law'?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

## Strong reactions against Biden

■ Looking back to September, a video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: Rocker Aaron Lewis Leads Concert Crowd in 'F\*\*k Joe Biden' Chant" were posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 28, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Weber titled "Protesters Yell 'F\*\*k Joe Biden' as President Meets With Preschoolers at Daycare Center [in Connecticut]" was posted at theweek.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

## Biden's mental capacity

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Gaffe-Prone Joe Biden Has Done a Stunningly Low Amount of Interviews During His Time in Office" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Joe Biden Has Not Held Press Conference in 96 Days or Interview Since August" was posted at breitbart. com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Miller titled "Biden Serves Up Word Salad, Appearing to Say He Rode Amtrak as Vice President for 36 Years" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

■ Looking back to August, an article titled "Barack Obama Reportedly Said: 'Don't Underestimate Joe's Ability to (Expletive) Things Up' " was posted at cbs19news.com on Aug. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Audrey Conklin and Paul Steinhauser titled "Biden Leans More on Obama With White House Under Pressure From Multiple Crises" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 16, 2021. ■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Jill Biden Makes Surprise Appearance at South Carolina Church [Brookland Baptist Church] That Helped Her Rebuild Her Faith Following Son Beau's Cancer Death to Celebrate Its Pastor's [Charles Jackson Sr.] 50th Anniversary" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Oliver North titled " 'Moderate' Joe Biden Has Become a Socialist Tyrant" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

■ An article by Alex Nitzberg titled "Seattle to Use Federal Funds to House the Homeless in a Pricey Neighborhood" was posted at theblaze.com on Oct. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California Now Bans State-Funded Travel to One-Third of America" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Sophie Mann titled "John Kerry [and] Wife own \$1 Million Stake in Chinese Investment Group Involved in Human Rights Abuses" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "NYC Poised to Remove Statue of Thomas Jefferson From City Hall" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Jeffrey Cawood titled "'Trained Marxist' BLM Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Appointed as a Los Angeles County Commissioner" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Droves of Democrats Exiting the House [Retiring] Create Massive Problems Ahead of Midterms" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

## **Comments about conservatives**

■ An article by Staff titled "Bette Midler: 'Sorry Conservative Christians, But Spending Eternal Life With You Is Not [the Selling Point You Think It Is]' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 14, 2021.

■ An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Devin Nunes Warns 'Future of This Country' Hinges on [John] Durham Indictments [From His Criminal Inquiry Into the Russia Investigation]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 15, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah Westwood titled "DeSantis's Critics Fall Silent as Florida's Covid-19 Cases Drop" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 19, 2021.

#### Trump supporters and detractors

An article by Dareh Gregorian titled "Trump Faces a Pile of Civil Lawsuits as Depositions Begin" was posted at nbcnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Canales titled "Trump Is Barred From Facebook and Twitter, but Experts Say He 'Absolutely' Wouldn't Need Them to Run for President Again" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

## General interest

■ An article by David J. Neal titled "Two Kinds of Blood Pressure Medication [Irbesartan Tablets and Hydrochlorothiazide Tablets Made by Lupin Pharmaceutical] Recalled for Possibly Too Much of a Carcinogen" was posted at miamiherald.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Christopher Tremoglie titled "Police: Woman Raped on Train [in Philadelphia] As Bystanders Did Nothing to Help Her" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 16, 2021.

■ An article by Ariel Zilger titled "Lake Tahoe Runs Dry; Severe Drought Leaves Boats and Docks Hundreds of Feet From Shore and Salmon Unable to Spawn as Scientists Warn of Dire Consequences" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Fully-Vaccinated Former Secretary of State Colin Powell, 84, Dies of Covid Complications While Battling Parkinson's and Blood Cancer: Biden Lowers Flags and Leads Tributes to 'Warrior' Foreign Policy Powerhouse Who Served Four Presidents" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Kelly Tyko titled "Salmonella Outbreak Linked to Onions: Throw Away Onions If You Don't Know Where They're From, CDC Says" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."